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3 Downside                                             

Ventnor


Isle of Wight


PO38 1AL

Tel: 01983 852576              Email: whippinghamparishcouncil@gmail.com

A MEETING OF WHIPPINGHAM PARISH COUNCIL WAS HELD AT WHIPPINGHAM 
COMMUNITY CENTRE ON THURSDAY 14th MARCH 2024 AT 7.15 PM

MEMBERS PRESENT :- Cllr Walter(Chairman), Cllr Wilson and Cllr Horn

1797/23   CO-OPTION OF A COUNCILLOR. 

                    This item was deferred.

1798/23
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE


Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Price and Cllr Taylor


1799/23    DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

          There were no declarations of interest.


    1800/23
 TO APPROVE THE MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON THE 22nd FEBRUARY 2024 

    The minutes held on the 22nd February 2024 were approved and duly signed.


       1801/23    TO DISCUESS LETTER RECEIVED FROM CLLR TAYLOR RE DECEMBER MEETING.

       Members discussed Cllr Taylor’s letter.

       The Clerk responded to the Email from Cllr Taylor as follows:- 

      “ Councillor Taylor’s E Mail of 9 March noting that the Minutes of the December meeting 

        were inaccurate in that they stated that the meeting was held at the Whippingham
 
        Community Centre, was discussed. It was noted that, when the Councillors arrived at the 
  
        Whippingham Community Centre for the December Meeting the designated room was 

        being used as a changing room for a wedding reception which was taking place at the 
 
        Whippingham Community Centre. The decision was made to move the meeting to a private 
        residence within a few hundred metres of the Whippingham Community Centre and the staff 
        manning the door of the wedding reception were requested to direct any prospective 

        attendees for the Parish Council meeting to the alternative venue.”


        The Chairman said that a common and the most expedient method of dealing with inaccuracies 

        in minutes was to note and correct the inaccuracy in the minutes of a subsequent meeting.


        It was unanimously resolved so to do.


       1802/23   TO RECEIVE AND APPROVE THE FINANCIAL REPORTS.
 Summary of payments and receipt for January 2024 and February 2024 and to note the bank     

 statements.    


       RESOLVED:-
                             That the summary of payments and receipt for January 2024 and February 2024 were 
       approved and the bank statements were noted.


1803/23    TO COMMENT ON THE FOLLOWING PLANNING APPLICATION AND ANY THAT 

ARE RECEIVED PRIOR TO THE COUNCIL MEETING AND TO NOTE DECISIONS MADE.
    
No application received at this moment in time.

1804/23
TO DISCUSS PROPOSAL FROMAIIROSPACE REGARDING DRONE DELIVERIES TO 



THE ISLAND

Councillors discussed this agenda item, including the potential significance to medical treatment 
on the Island and the risk of opening a corridor to wholesale commercial, non-medical, drone 
deliveries. It was decided to defer it for a future meeting with Associated Bodies.  The need to 
ascertain out how significant this service is to St Mary’s Hospital was stressed.

A meeting with representatives of St Marys Hospital as well as the Civil Aviation Authority would 
assist in understanding the issue. We would also need to know the views of the 

Isle of Wight Council.

The Clerk agreed to speak to the Clerk of Wotton Bridge Parish Council about this matter as it 
also impacts Wotton Bridge.

1805/23
 CLLR PRICE’S ISLE OF WIGHT COUNCILLOR’S  REPORT TO THIS COUNCIL


 This item was deferred.

1806/23
CLERKS REPORT FOR DECISSIONS AND NOTING

                     To report on available Wight Link Grant

Councillors had been circulated with the details of this grant so it could be passed on to 


various organisations they may know.

This item was noted.

                     To discuss and note letter to Councillors from Bob Seely.


This item was noted.

        The Clerk  report on an invitation received for the Chairman to attend the 82nd Anniversary 

       of 
the defence of Cowes and East Cowes by the Polish destroyer ORP Błyskawica.
                   Unfortunately, our Chairman cannot attend and it was agreed that Cllr Wilson would attend in 

his place, subject to availability. Confirmation that he would attend was requested to be sent to 
the Clerk in the 1st week of April.

1807/23
MATTERS RAISED BY COUNCILLORS

                     This agenda item includes report back from Meeting at the Sloop from Cllr Horn 
                     Cllr Horn reported back on the meeting she attended with the following updates from  
                     Cllr Sarah Redrup who reported  :-
    PC Holly Deacon has been contacted and have let her know that she will act as 
    Co-ordinator  and she has been sent a list of roads people are concerned about and 
    asked if we would like to discuss those areas more with her. 
    Sarah has met with PC Henry Trotman and his supervisor Sgt Matt Browne. PC Trotman
    is the named bobby for our area and from June he will be focusing solely on being visible 

in the community, coming along to events and keeping in touch with community groups 
     like the CSW. 
    Sgt Matt Browne has suggested that PCSO Steve Hull come along to our next meeting as 
    he has lots of experience supporting Community Speed watch Groups on the Island. 

    Sgt Browne and PC Trotman told me that they are particularly interested in traffic related                   

   crime/road safety and they are keen to support our group! They said that are happy to       

    come  out with their equipment and target some areas for us also so they can issue 
    tickets straight away. she suggested that once we have done some data collecting we 
    will be able to point them in the right direction of roads to target. 

        Next Steps! Cllr Redrub said:-

        She will be updating the Wootton Bridge Parish Council on Wednesday 19th March and 
        asking them to buy the necessary equipment for us.
   She will ask PCSO Steve Hull what his schedule is like after 19th March and then she will      

   come back to you and suggest a date for the second meeting.
   She asked any suggestions on a venue for our next meeting? Perhaps I could ask the    

   Community Centre? We could also book a table at the Woodman’s?
   Cllr Horn said if we could have a small number of volunteers, we could join up with 
   Wootton. 
   She informed Councillors that there has to be 100 mts on either side  for Speed watch to     

   operate and there has to be 3 people to operate it. 
   Cllr Horn  was thanked for attending on behalf of our Council and for her report back that  

   was noted.

   Whippingham Parish Councillors were happy to keep in contact with Wootton and work        
   with them.

   A question was raised about mud on Alverstone Road coming off a farm and messing the     
   road up. It was suggested that it was reported to Fix My Street for a quick response. It can   
   be found on the Island Roads website.
   Certain issues were raised and the Clerk was asked to pass them onto Cllr Price so they 
   can be answered by him at the next Council Meeting.

Signed       





Dated 
Whippingham Parish Council supporting
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